MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING

Association:

Westermere Condominium Association
Date:


Thursday, September 25, 2008
Location:
Full Circle HOA Management, 560 Mountain Village Blvd, #102B, Mountain Village, CO  81435
Directors Present:  
Rick Asbill (President), Ray Frances, Bruce Crown, Bill Groner, Peter McGinty
Others Present:  
Julie Denny (Full Circle), Hilary Popper (Full Circle), Kai Thomas (Full Circle), Dan Witkowski (Full Circle), Diane Wolfson (Full Circle)
Meeting called to order at 10:00 a.m.
Determination of a quorum (yes 5 – of 5 directors present). 
Motion by Rick Asbill, second by Ray Frances, to approve the February 26, 2008 board meeting minutes.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.  
Motion by Bruce Crown, second by Rick Asbill, to approve the March 17, 2008 board meeting minutes.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.  
Manager’ report by Dan Witkowski.

Presentation of the roof repair project.

Peter McGinty joined at 10:07 a.m. MST.
Discussion of the breezeway project.

Consensus for Full Circle to contact Joe Solomon, association counsel, to discuss the repairs necessary to the pavers as a result of Town of Mountain Village snow removal access through the breezeway. 

Diane Wolfson joined the meeting at 10:13 a.m. MST.

Discussion of the window washing.   

Discussion of the foundation waterproofing project, and the water leaking into the US Bank unit.
Recommendation by Full Circle HOA Management to put into place a plan to fix the water damage and repair the interior space of the bank.  

Discussion of the US Bank easement.

Diane Wolfson presented the update on the easement.  
Recommendation by Diane to agree to incorporate the crash bar, do a survey and reinstate the original board consent as-is.

Discussion of the proposed 2009 budget.

Discussion of the proposed 2009 expenses.

Discussion of the proposed 2009 management contract. 
Discussion of the defined US bank easement and the condensers conditional approval.


Consensus to have Full Circle HOA contact Town of Mountain Village building department to research the code and safety standards and report to the board.

Continued discussion of the proposed 2009 budget.

Request by board for Full Circle HOA management to give a comparison of other similar HOA operating budgets.

Motion by Bruce Crown, second by Rick Asbill, to recommend the 2009 proposed budget for approval to owners with the following changes:
Increase the reserve budget expense line by $12,000 for the projects repair the US bank space and the waterproofing project. 

Motion passed by unanimous vote.   
Discussion of the adjacent hotel project.  

Update on the hotel project by Rick Asbill.
Consensus for Rick Asbill to speak with Joe Solomon, association counsel, to possibly liaise with Town of Mountain Village and developers regarding the HOA’s support and potential benefits from the adjacent hotel development project.

Meeting adjourned at 11:46 a.m. MST.
THE FOREGOING MINUTES WERE APPROVED BY THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS AT ITS MEETING HELD DECEMBER 18 , 2008.

Signed: 

/s/Michelle Aplin, Manager




July 29, 2009

